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The Pilchuck Camera Club Newsletter 

 
Serving members from the Puget Sound Area of Washington State 

 
 

The Pilchuck Camera Club was organized June 12, 1964 and is a member of the Photographic Society of 
America (PSA) and the Northwest Council of Camera Clubs (NWCCC). Membership is open to any-one 
interested in color or monochromatic digital photography. Club meetings are held at 7:00 p.m. on the second 
Thursday of each month in the Baker Heights Social Hall, 1401 Poplar Street, Everett, WA.  
 
Pilchuck Camera Club Web Page: http://www.pilchuckcameraclub.com  
 
Members of:  

 
 

Northwest Council of Camera Clubs (NWCCC) 
http://www.nwcamer aclubs.org  
 

 

Photographic Society of America (PSA) Web 
Page: http://www.psa-photo.org  
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2021 Officers  
 

President – Open 
 
Vice Presidents – Open 
 
Treasurer – Sherrie Tallman  
 
Secretary – Sonya Lang  
 
Standing Committee Chairpersons  
Membership:  
Social - Renata Kleinert  
Sunshine: Renata Kleinert 
Club Competition : Bill Schwarz 
PSA Club Representative: Sonya Lang  
NWCCC Delegate: Renata Kleinert  
Field Trips: Open  
Point Records: Bill Schwarz  
Historian: Open  
Pilchucker Editor: Bill Schwarz  
Web Master: Steve Lightle  
 

COMING EVENTS  
 

December 9 , 2021 
Monthly Club Meeting:  
Location: The Good Shepherd Lutheran 
Church 5511 64th Street SE, Snohomish 

Parking and Entry: East side of the 
building  

 

By EOD December 5, 2021 
3 Regular Competition Images  
3 Challenge Images (Waterfalls) 
To: pilchuckcameraclub@gmail.com  
 
Separate email for each contest (please) and 
the contest name in the subject 
 
Dimension requirements: No larger than 
1920 pixels wide or 1080 pixels tall. 
 
Naming convention: 
“My Title – My Name.jpg” 
 

  
 

 Program: Pot Luck and 
Photographer’s Choice Slide Show 
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Pilchuck Camera Club Meeting Minutes 
 

Pilchuck Camera Club- November 11, 2021  

Meeting called to order at 7:05 pm  

Sonya reported on the Board Meeting that was held on Sunday, November 7th. Meeting notes were sent out to 

members by email.   

The following members have volunteered for board positions  

Sonya Lang has volunteered to fill the role of President for 2022. 

Tracy Carson will replace Sherrie Tallman as Treasurer for 2022 starting January 1st.  

Sherrie Tallman has volunteered to fill the role of Vice President for 2022. 

Secretary position is open.   

Renee Deierling made motion to approve the volunteers as stated. Steve Lightle seconded motion all members in 

attendance approved of the board volunteers.   

Treasurer report – Sherrie reports $1068.50 balance with one outstanding check of $42.  

Meeting locations – We can rent the Waltz building for $75 per night. Dell checked into the church option and states 

that would be free, and donations are appreciated. Members liked the idea of the church option and would like to use 

that for a December meeting potluck. Dell will let us know if the date works in a day or two. If so, we will get the 

information out to members right away about the December meeting location. Dell will also check a few other options 

for meetings in case we need alternate options.   

Annual Competitions – Renee is working with a club to do the judging of annual competitions. Images are due to Bill by 

January 4th (pilchuckcameraclub@gmail.com). 

Annual Award Banquet – We are looking at Shawn O’Donnell’s. They held over the deposit; however, we would need to 

pay a minimum of 25 and we are not sure we can get the numbers close in attendance. Sonya will send out a survey to 

ask club thoughts. Another option for this year is to get the church and do a potluck for this year’s banquet until we can 

build up membership again.   

Board approved to carry over current members' dues for one more year. New members will pay dues for the new year.   

Start considering locations for Scavenger Hunt/ picnic for late spring early summer.  

Judging of images for November will be held over until next month due to no judges available.   

Challenge of Waterfalls will be held over.   

Program tonight is ‘Before and After’. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sonya Lang, PCC Secretary  
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Pilchuck Camera Club Board Meeting Minutes   
 

November 7th 3pm   

Members in attendance – Sonya, Steve, Tracy, Renata, Sherrie, Bill, Dell, Ryan  

Photographers Choice list for 2022 was created - Watch for new subjects and 2022 Subject of the Year  

Board positions open –   

 President – Sonya volunteered to do President  
 VP- Sherrie volunteered to do Vice President  
 Treasurer – Tracy volunteered to do Treasurer  
 Secretary – open  

 

Annual Competition and Banquet  

 Renee volunteered to reach out to another club for judging the annual competition.   
 Sonya sent email to Shawn O’Donnels to get the banquet scheduled for March. Waiting to hear back 

on that.   

 

PSA Competitions  

Participation has been low; it was discussed whether to drop a competition or continue and not worry about the club 
standings as the individual makers would still be eligible for awards. It was decided to go ahead and keep submitting 
with whatever is turned in and revisit whether to continue a competition at a later date, if low participation continues.   

Dues for 2022  

It was decided that members’ dues will roll over for one more year. New members will pay dues for 2022. Sherrie our 
Treasurer/membership will send out an email about this and will ask everyone to please respond back if you plan to 
continue on as a member. We really would like to know who still wishes to be an active member.   

Meeting location  

Getting back to in person meetings is high priority. It was suggested to contact the Waltz building in Snohomish or Dell 
may be able to talk with a local church.  Steve had checked on the Everett building we were in and they are still not 
letting groups in yet. We will keep you posted when we find a location. November meeting will still be via Zoom.   

  

Respectfully submitted,  

Sonya, PCC Secretary                   
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Competitions 
 

Judging of images for November will be held over until next month due to no judges available. 

  

Challenge of Waterfalls will be held over.   


